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File No.: 1071.10 
May 26, 2022 

Michelle Paetkau, P.Eng.  
Wastewater Services Division 
City of Winnipeg 
109-1199 Pacific Avenue
Winnipeg MB  RE3 3S8
mpaetkau@winnipeg.ca

Dear Michelle Paetkau 

Re: North End Water Pollution Control Centre – Environment Act Licence 
No. 2684 RRR - Interim Phosphorous Reduction Plan - Quarterly Progress 
Report Response 

Thank you for the April 14, 2022, quarterly progress report regarding the interim 
phosphorus reduction plan implementation at the North End Water Pollution Control Centre 
(NEWPCC) during the months of January, February, and March 2022. 

Upon review of the report, I note that in Table 2 the percent (%) completed in March 
is an exact duplicate of the percent (%) completed in Q1 2022. For consistency and ease 
of comparison, in future reports, replace the two columns (% completed in February and 
March) by one column indicating the percent (%) completed as you reported in the 
previous quarterly report.   

The City of Winnipeg must continue to submit quarterly progress reports with details 
including correct information such as start date, targeted completion date, and current 
status for each activity and milestone the city has identified. 

Should you have any questions regarding this letter, please contact Bereket Assefa, 
Senior Environmental Engineer, Environmental Approvals Branch at 
Bereket.Assefa@gov.mb.ca or 204-330-4613. 

Sincerely, 

James Capotosto 
Director 

Environmental Approvals Branch 
1007 Century St 
Winnipeg MB  R3H 0W4 
T 204 945-8321  F 204 945-5229 
www.gov.mb.ca/sd 
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